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As a preview of our upcoming sermon series in the Gospel of John, Pastor Don on
Sunday focused on aspects of John's life as a way to demonstrate how all of us can be
continually growing into spiritual maturity.

Like all the humans who put ink to parchment as the Bible was being written, none of
them were perfect — including John. Sure we know him as the disciple Jesus "loved"
and one of the greatest witnesses for Christ ever, but as Pastor Don pointed out, that
didn't stop John from putting his foot in his mouth in front of the Son of God at times.

We catch John boasting to Jesus in Mark 9, saying “Teacher, we saw someone casting
out demons in your name, and we tried to stop him, because he was not following us.”
But in verse 39 and 40 Jesus replies with a correction: “Do not stop him ... for the one
who is not against us is for us."

Pastor Don noted that John wasn't seeing the bigger picture of the gospel at that point
— and certainly at times we're also quick to judge without knowing the totality of
what's happening around us. We need to instead think first then respond to situations.

And who can forget in the next chapter of Mark when James and John approach Jesus
and ask him to let them sit at his right hand and left hand in heaven. Wow! That's quite
a presumptuous request! As before, Jesus reproves such words, telling the brothers
“you do not know what you are asking." In this case we see John, still spiritually
immature, showing us how our words not only can reflect ignorance but also hurt
others.

Yet, John didn't remain in his state of immaturity, either.

Pastor Don reminded us that Jesus showed trust in John when he asked him and Peter
to prepare the Passover meal the disciples would share with Jesus on the night before
his crucifixion.



Arguably the most memorable act of trust happened when Jesus, who was now
suffering on the cross, gave John the responsibility to care for his mother, Mary. John
had grown in his spiritual maturity to such a place that Jesus knew he could trust John
with this all-important task! Really amazing when you consider where John had been
and where he now stood.

Growing in the Lord and increasing our spiritual maturity doesn't just happen out of
nowhere. Certainly Jesus empowers us to take the steps we need to take to grow in
our faith, but as we've been learning recently, we have to do the work, too! Unlike
eternal salvation, which is completely God's doing by grace, our growth in the Lord
depends an awful lot on what we're wiling to do from day to day.

In the same way, the Lord alone saved John from his sins — but John took steps to
become spiritually mature afterward and become ready for the tasks ahead. (You know,
like writing his Gospel and other books of the Bible ... leading the young church in
Jerusalem ... facing down persecution ... traveling the known world as a Christian
witness ... and at the end of his life, getting chosen AGAIN by Jesus to pen the Bible's
final book, Revelation!)

So where are you today? Have you accepted Christ as your savior and asked him to
forgive your sins? If not, get in touch with Pastor Don or Pastor Scott so they can guide
you in this decision — the most important one you'll ever make!

And if you are a believer already, how is your spiritual growth? Are you where you want
to be? Are you reaching more and more milestones toward spiritual maturity? Or are
you struggling to grow out of aspects of spiritual infancy?

Remember that wherever you are, as Pastor Don reminded us, your book is STILL
BEING WRITTEN. If you're not where you want to be, take encouragement that the
Lord knows all about it and wants you to keep setting (and re-setting) your sights upon
him. Don't give up! The Lord has so much in store for you if you'll only listen to him,
trust in him, and obey him.

Let's go!


